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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Board of Directors 

Thursday, June 18, 2020
Time: 3:00-4:00 p.m. 

Location: Zoom Meeting

Present:  Isabel Garcia (chair), Curtis Reynolds, Cesar Migliorati, Valeria Gordan, Steve Howard, Laura Huntley, and Jean Sweitzer. 
Guests: Jodi Geiger, Jim Webb and Jim Wold. 
Excused: 
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	The meeting was called to order by Dr. Garcia at 3:04 p.m. 
	No action required.

	Welcome and Dean’s Comments
	Dr. Garcia welcomed Dr. Howard, who was elected to the Board at the last Faculty Associates annual meeting. Dr. Howard provided the Board with information on his background. Dr. Howard currently serves as Division Director, General Dentistry and oversees the digital dentistry program. Additionally, Dr. Howard has 25 years of experience in private practice. 

Dr. Garcia provided a brief update on college activities:  

· On March 16, because of COVID-19, the college clinics moved to emergency only care, delivering faculty and resident care in OMFS, Endodontics and Periodontology clinics. Based on the Governor’s Executive Order, the college resumed elective care on May 11, 2020. Our community-based clinics opened more slowly as circumstances warranted. Wildlight and Naples re-opened for elective care on May 11, Hialeah opened to elective care on June 15 with St. Petersburg opening more slowly. Patients are returning and seeking dental care. 
· DMD students have been returning in waves with the first cohort returning the first week of May. 
· The move to emergency care only resulted in a significant reduction in clinical revenues. Some clinical programs were already operating in the red pre-COVID and are also experiencing increased personnel expenses. Because of aerosol-producing procedures and the need to space out appointments, we estimate that we will be running at 50% capacity going forward. FY20 net position is expected to end $4-$5M in the negative.
· The college continues to pursue federal funding to manage COVID- related fiscal problems. 
· The research enterprise has maintained top 5 status in terms of research funding, ranking third in NIDCR funding. 
	No action required.

	Approval of Minutes
	The minutes from the February 17, 2020 meeting of the Board were approved unanimously. 
	Action: The meeting minutes will be posted. 

	FY ‘20 YTD Presentation
	Jean Sweitzer provided a financial update for Faculty Associates, Inc. through May, 2020 including the summary statement of revenues and expenditures. Total revenues are down by $4.91M or 19.6% year over year (YOY). Within the total revenue downturn, clinical revenues are down by $4.06M or 21.6%. Contract and GME revenue are down by $800K or 13.5%; some of this is due to the shift in Naples from contract revenue to clinical revenue starting January 1, 2019 and a lag in GME contract payments.  Total expenses are up by over $1.45M or 6.3%. Personnel expenses are higher this year as compared to the prior fiscal year by almost 10%. With reduced clinical activity in March, April and part of May, operating expenses are down slightly by $114K or 1.6%. Change in net position through May 31, 2020 is -$4.36M. 

The change in net position by department was reviewed through May 31, 2019 as were the clinical revenues in terms of budget to actuals for each department through the end of May. The percentage difference in actual to budgeted clinical revenues for the entire practice plan year-to-date is -26.1%. Accounts Receivable data were also reviewed.

Jean provided an update on the FY21 budget process and associated issues.  She also provided an update on COVID-related federal funds received to date. A small payment of $36,591 was initially received from Health and Human Services (HHS) based on CY19 Medicare revenues. After attesting to receiving these funds, we were able to apply for additional CARES Provider Relief Funds. Based on this application, the college received $429,071 calculated as 2% of FY19 clinical operating revenues. After the college assessment, these funds were distributed to departments based on their respective contributions to these figures.

To deal with the extra personal protective equipment (PPE) costs from COVID, the college is pursuing more centralized purchasing of PPE as well as a contract with Owens Minor through Shands for PPE and gown laundering. 
Dr. Howard suggested that scripts be developed to assure patients of the steps the clinics are taking to keep them safe during the COVID pandemic. Patients who’ve received treatment during this time could be interviewed for testimonials of the safety measures in place. A brochure incorporating this information could be developed and given to patients to pass along to others.
Dr. Migliorati highlighted the issues patients are facing including job loss, financial constraints and concerns about receiving dental care. He mentioned that treatment coordinators began contacting patients about a week ago to schedule visits and he will follow-up to see what kind of response they are getting.

Concerns about Florida becoming an epicenter in the COVID pandemic were also discussed. 

	Action: The presentation will be posted.
Action: Dr. Migliorati will work with Karen Rhodenizer and others to develop a script about COVID safety measures for front office staff in all clinical departments. 

	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned.
	No action required.


Next meeting: Board of Directors Meeting: August 25, 2020 at 11:00 a.m. via Zoom.[image: image1.png]
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